
 

Welcome to our July newsletter!  The end of the school year is fast approaching, and this 
is our final newsletter of the school year.  Everyone here at Enfield would like to thank you 
for your continued investment in and support for Enfield Academy.  We are a team and 
that includes staff, children and parents. Without you our children would not have thrived 
the way they have this year.  So, from us all, thank you!  We hope you all have a lovely 
summer break and hopefully the sun will continue to shine. 

Building work update- The building work is progressing at speed.  The new classrooms and 
library are anticipated to be completed during the summer holidays and will be handed over to 
us ready to use in time for September.  The final part of the building work is the internal works 
in school.  This will see walls coming down to open the connection to the new part of the 
school and internal work to the hall and kitchen area.  Sadly, the work to the hall and kitchen 
area will still impact us upon our return in September.  It is estimated that the works will run 
into the first three weeks after we return.  This means that we will be unable to offer a full 
selection of hot school meals during this time.  More information will be sent out before the 
end of term.  We will hold an open evening for you all to come inside and have a look around 
the ‘new Enfield’ once all works are completed so you can share in our excitement. 
 
Staffing update- We are pleased to announce that Mrs Lehman has safely delivered a baby 
boy- Max.  I am sure that you will all join me in congratulating her on this wonderful news!  

Fundraising event - As you are aware we are sadly unable to run a full Summer Fair this year.  
However, the school Council have been busy organising a fundraising ‘Games evening’.  Each 
class are going to run a couple of stalls and games for you to come along and have some fun.  This 
will take place on Thursday 18th July, 3-4pm.  All monies raised will go towards purchasing new 
books for our brand-new school library. Thank you to everyone that attended our recent book fair 
in school!  We hope your children are enjoying their new books. 

Year 6- Everyone here at Enfield sends good luck to our Year 6 pupils as they begin the next phase 
in their academic journey!  

Uniform- As the new school year approaches, I know many of you will be considering purchasing 
new school uniform.  I just want to make you all aware that we will be starting a pre-loved uniform 
shop here at Enfield.  We have many items of school uniform in perfect condition which can be 
purchased for a small fee.  The pre-loved uniform shop will be open on a Friday morning from 9-
9.30am weekly starting from Friday 12th July.  Please do pop in to have a browse! Please see the 
following reminder of the items required for our school uniform here at Enfield. 



Enfield Academy of New Waltham  

School Uniform  

Our school uniform colour is red.  Most items can be bought from High Street shops. All items 
embroidered with the Enfield Logo can be bought from Uniform Direct or The Uniform Hut. 

Nursery/ Foundation Stage Uniform:  

• Enfield branded red jumper or cardigan  

• White polo shirt –with the Enfield logo or plain*  

• Grey skirt** / pinafore dress** / trousers  

• In the summer term, grey shorts or a red and white checked dress** are an optional alternative  

• Plain white, black, grey or navy socks  

• Plain grey, black or red tights  

• Sensible black school shoes or shoe-boots***  

• Waterproofs and a pair of wellington boots to be kept in school for outdoor learning *  

Years 1 – 6 Uniform:  

• Enfield branded red jumper or cardigan  

• White polo shirt–with the Enfield logo or plain* 

• Grey skirt** / pinafore dress** / trousers  

• In the summer term only, grey shorts or a red and white checked dress** are an optional alternative  

• Plain white, black, grey or navy socks  

• Plain grey, black or red tights  

• Sensible black school shoes or shoe-boots***  

** Please note skirts, dresses and pinafores should be an appropriate length and of a style which 
allows girls to sit comfortably on the floor.  

***Shoes should be flat, black and appropriate for school. Your child should wear shoes which he or 
she can manage to do up independently and that will remain secure on their feet during any physical 
activity, for example at playtimes. 

P.E. Kit:  

• Enfield branded red t-shirt  

• Optional but advisable- Enfield branded PE hoody jumper  

• Plain black shorts  

• Trainers  

• Plain black tracksuit bottoms with no sports logos may also be bought for outdoor P.E. during the 
winter. This is advisable only.  



Other available, optional, items: 

• Reversible waterproof coat with the school logo which are suitable for boys and girls  

• Enfield branded Fleece - Please note, this may not be used as a replacement to the school jumper or 
cardigan.  

• Enfield branded book bag   

 

Dates for your diary 

Friday 12th July Annual Reports to Parents go home 

Monday 15th July Learning Showcase 2.15pm-3.15pm 

Tuesday 16th July Year 6 summer performance 6pm 

Tuesday 16th- Friday 19th  Top up Swimming Lessons 

Wednesday 17th July Proposed Sports Day (weather dependent) 

KS1 am 

KS2 pm 

Thursday 18th July Transition afternoon- meet the new teacher. 

Friday 19th July Proposed reserve Sports Day 

Monday 22nd July Year 6 Leavers Assembly 9.15am 

Monday 22nd July Nursery Graduation 2pm 

Wednesday 24th July Break up for the Summer Holidays at 2.15pm. 

Summer holidays 

Tuesday 3rd September First day back at school for all pupils. 

 

 

 


